E & F Committee Meeting Minutes


Mon Jul 7th, 2014

Attendance:
Jim Sharkey, Clint Moor, Rich Buehner, Pat Mongoven, Ben Cooper, John Earle, and Ed Ketterer were present. Kurt Lynn and Lynn Partington were absent.
Quorum? 
Yes

CA Representatives:
Rick Tipton and Donnie Harrell were present.  
1. Roll Call – See above.
2. Recognized Guests – Mike Gomez. He made a presentation on Peruque Creek. He has a design to convert the current stream into a series of silting ponds and wetlands which in turn will protect Lake St Louis by reducing the amount of silt and debris flowing into the lake. A meeting is scheduled with the Corps of Engineers and Mo Dept of Conservation. A three dimensional map made by Mike was used for discussion purposes.
3. Approval of minutes – Pat Mongoven moved that the minutes of the April 2014 meeting be approved as submitted. Ben Cooper seconded. Approved unanimously.
4. Approval of Agenda – Clint Moor moved that the agenda be approved as submitted. Pat Mongoven seconded. Approved unanimously.
5. Report from BOD - Rick reported that 200 plus people attended the last board meeting to discuss PWSD #2 sewer plans.
6. Report from staff- See Old Business
7. Old Business

a. Shower Installation – Was to be incorporated into pavilion plans.

b. Floor at Jefferson Point restrooms – Nothing to report.
c. Dirt for planting at entrance to Jefferson Point –Dirt is being hauled in; should be ready in Sep or Oct. Plants will be put in later this fall.
d. Conditions in bathrooms at marina – During the fishing tournament, the bathrooms were in bad shape; several doors need replacing, some fixtures also, and maintenance is needed. Recommendations for adding to capital budget were discussed. Donnie asked why this wasn’t a maintenance item. He also stated that all doors in the pool house needed to be replaced, and that several unsafe conditions exist there that should be a higher priority than the marina bathrooms based on safety concerns. He mentioned chlorinators are a hazard and that the hot water heater is a potential hazard.
8. New Business

a. Review bids for the water flow study – Bids were distributed for review by the committee members. After some discussion, Clint Moor moved to table the review until Gomez’s proposal is reviewed. Rich Buehner seconded Approved unanimously.
b. Review a RFQ for construction of the pavilion that will go out for bid. The board has requested this RFQ be broken out with the cost of the pavilion and the floor. The cement patio, electric and water service, wrapping the columns with brick and stairs to the patio. – Committee began review of drawings. Since some questions were unanswered, committee requested that PDF file be sent to each member by email so that the review could be done and comments shared and returned to Ron by email.
9. General Discussion
a. Discussion was limited to PWSD#2 sewer plans.

    10.
Adjournment – Rich Buehner moved to adjourn, seconded by Pat Mongoven; approved unanimously.

